HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

February 12, 2016
2:30 p.m.   
Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher,  Tanya Stilwell-parent, Jennifer Sadler-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Minutes from January meeting were presented.  Committee approved as presented.(Stilwell-1st, Collins-2nd )  

Mrs. Handel shared grade level MAP reports from the Winter testing cycle for committee to review.
Mrs. Handel shared staff worked on during the 3rd PLD day. 
· Teachers finished reviewing in PLCs data sheets on MAP analysis and discussed in PLCs and large group
· Reviewed VALED Survey results and discussed next steps

· We prioritized concerns as it related to MAP data and VAL Ed

· Created a TOP 10 for how we do business at Howevalley Elementary 

· Created list of non-negotiable and expectations for lesson plans, observations, walkthroughs, etc.

· Established a focus of Compare and Contrast for the months of February and March

· Discussed use of school resources, textbook monies, as it related to our established list of priorities

· Discussed use of data notebooks for students to increase accountability by students
Mrs. Handel shared information and dates for “Bump Them Up” tutoring program.  Program will run:  March 8, 10, 15, 17, 22, 24, 29, 31  April   12, 14, 19, 21, 26, 28   May 3, 5
Donna Propes, FRYSC presented the continuation grant for the center.  The committee commended Mrs. Propes on all her hard work and diligence in meeting the student and family needs for our school.  

Mrs.Handel shared tentative staffing allocations issued by the Board of Education.   No additions or reductions to current staffing were noted.
Accident reports were presented.  
 The school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
In other business:  Mrs. Stilwell asked about the possibility for winter work packets for students when a snow day is called.  Committee discussed feasibility.   Mrs. Handel shared that the district at this point has not entertained the possibility of this type of snow makeup program.  

With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn and Mrs. Stilwell seconded.   The meeting adjourned at 3:23 p.m.
